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DG Chloe’s Notes: 

Hau’oli Makahiki Hou! 

The above greeting is Hawaiian for Happy New Year.  My husband and I 
were fortunate to spend four years in Hawaii while he was in the service, 
and enjoyed learning some of the culture while we were there.  May you all 
have a blessed year. 

Thanks to the Secretaries and/or Presidents that filed MMR and SAR re-
ports for December.  We maintained 100% in both for the month.  If you 
feel that you have already filed the reports, but get another call from the 
DG, 1VDG or 2VDG, that usually means that there is a problem.  A re-
minder, if you have problems filing in the myLCI system, you can contact 
our District Administrator, PID Linda Tincher at 812-240-0545, to ask her 
to help you get it into the system.   

Just a reminder of the things coming up in January and February.  We have 
our third District Cabinet meeting on January 27, 2018 at the Zionsville 
Lions Club.  A registration form has been sent out via email with infor-
mation about the meal and who to send the registration to.  The form is 
included in this newsletter, in case you missed the email.  We look forward 
to seeing you there! 

In February, we have our 25C District Convention on February 24, 2018 in 
Terre Haute at the International Union of Operating Engineers, which is 
located on Highway 41 south of Terre Haute.  A registration flyer has been 
sent out, and also is included in this newsletter. 

Since the holidays are over, I can now get back to doing official DG visits to 
the District 25C clubs.  I will be calling to schedule those that have not been 
booked.  I really do enjoy the visits.  It’s a wonderful opportunity to meet 
those Lions that I haven’t met before, and renew acquaintances. 
       Regards, DG Chloe 

Important Documents included herein: 

January 27th Cabinet Meeting Registration Form 

Official Call to District 25C Convention on February 24 

February 24th District 25C Convention Registration Form 

MMR:  100% since 07/2016 

SAR:  100% since 11/2017 
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First Vice District Governor Doug Eversole 
 

 

Hello, Lions! 

HAPPY NEW YEAR , LIONS! 

      Welcome to 2018 and only the future holds all we lions will be called to do this year. As we serve 
our communities, be mindful of those in need. Of all we do, my most enjoyed service is screening the 
children in schools.  The children are the same at every school and as Art Linkletter said  “Kids do say 
the darndest things!”   Hearing the childrens’ remarks is very rewarding. Get engaged with your screen-
ing team and make a difference in a child’s life!  It will certainly make a difference in yours. 

      Club secretaries and others who report service activities —your assistance is needed to continue re-
porting. Your efforts have put our District 25-C the state leader in reporting the SARs & MMRs. The 
other six districts have noticed your hard work and are working hard to join you at the top! 

       Our next Council of Governors meets January 13th in Muncie. Then our District C cabinet meet-
ing will be held at the Zionsville Club on January 27th. The following months’ schedule of events in-
clude February 24th, 25-C Convention in Terre Haute and April 27th-29th, State Convention in 
Muncie. Remember to support your Zone Chairs at their scheduled meetings. We are hoping for a 
good turnout for the above-mentioned events. We need more club participation from clubs that have 
not sent representatives. The seminars and fellowship are well worth the time spent—come join us.  

      Hope everyone made a new year’s resolution that will inspire them to become better Lions.  Lion 
Shelia and I are looking forward to meeting all of you! 

 

1stVDG Doug  

   

IMPORTANT DATES 
 January 27, 2018 District 25C Cabinet Meeting, Zionsville 
 February 24, 2018 District 25C District Convention, Terre Haute 
 April 26-29, 2018 MD 25 State Convention, Muncie 
 June 29-July 3, 2018 Lions International Convention, Las Vegas 
 
 

Official DG Visits Scheduled 
January 8, 2018 Terre Haute Evening Club January 17, 2018 Battleground Lions Club  
January 23, 2018 Zionsville Lions Club February 19, 2018 Jamestown Lions Club 
February 26, 2018 Cloverdale Lions Club February 28, 2018 West Point Lions Club** 
March 14, 2018 Logansport Lions Club March 19, 2018 Pierson Twsp & Prairie Creek Lions Club-
sMarch 21, 2018 Bainbridge Lions Club 
**Rescheduled from a different date originally published. 
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Second Vice District Governor Tom Robbins 

 

 
Hello Lions of 25-C 

I hope that you all had a pleasant holiday season and I’m guessing that a few have taken a winter 
break to get away from the cold and snow. If you’ve been to warmer climes, it looks like your 
bringing warmer weather back home.  

I’ll also bet that you are recharging your “batteries” for a real busy year.  

 But, just because snow has been piling up, don’t think that Lions are hibernating.  

We have eye screening taking place, Diabetes educational programs taking place (Like Jame-
stown January 15) open to all clubs and the public. Diabetes education is off and running in Dis-
trict 25-C and it is so important. We have zone meetings taking place and these gatherings are 
informative and a great time to exchange thoughts. You should plan to attend one in your area. 

As you look to our new season of service I ask you to think about this: 

Leadership: Leaders Lead, they Listen, they provide “spark”, they demonstrate Honesty, they 
Serve, they Inspire, they Communicate and they display confidence in their club members. Let’s 
be the leaders in our communities. 

I look forward to seeing many of you at district meetings, club meetings or even the State con-
vention.  

It’s going to be a great year to be an Indiana Lion! 

Yours in service,  

 

Lion Tom 

 

 

Just a reminder that one trustee from the Indiana Lions Foundation and each of the 5 state projects is up for 
reelection this year.  If you are interested in running for Trustee of Indiana Lions Foundation, Indiana Lions Cancer 
Control Fund, Vision First (Indiana Lions Eye Bank), Indiana Lions for Leader Dogs, Indiana Lions Speech & 
Hearing, Indiana Lions for the ISBVI (Indiana School for the Blind and Visually Impaired), you will need to 
provide a letter of intent and an endorsement from your club to PDG Billy Chastain prior to January 25, 2018. 
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ϯƌĚ�ϮϬϭϳ-ϮϬϭϴ��ŝƐƚƌŝĐƚ�Ϯϱ���ĂďŝŶĞƚ�DĞĞƟŶŐ 

^ĂƚƵƌĚĂǇ�:ĂŶƵĂƌǇ�Ϯϳ͕�ϮϬϭϴ 

 

,ŽƐƚĞĚ�ďǇ�ƚŚĞ��ŝŽŶƐǀŝůůĞ�>ŝŽŶƐ��ůƵď 

ϭϭϱ�^ŽƵƚŚ��ůŵ�^ƚƌĞĞƚ͕��ŝŽŶƐǀŝůůĞ 

 

ϵ͗ϭϱĂŵ�ZĞŐŝƐƚƌĂƟŽŶ�KƉĞŶƐ͕��ŽīĞĞ͕�:ƵŝĐĞ͕��ŽŶƵƚƐ 

ϵ͗ϯϬĂŵ�W�'�DĞĞƟŶŐ 

ϭϬ͗ϭϱ�Ăŵ��ĂďŝŶĞƚ�DĞĞƟŶŐ�ďĞŐŝŶƐ 

ϭϭ͗ϰϱ�>ƵŶĐŚ��ƌĞĂŬ 

 

��Y�ƐĂŶĚǁŝĐŚĞƐ͕��ŽůĞƐůĂǁ͕�WŽƚĂƚŽ�^ĂůĂĚ͕��ĂŬĞĚ��ĞĂŶƐ͕ 

�ĞƐƐĞƌƚ͕�^ŽŌ��ƌŝŶŬƐ͕��ŽīĞĞ͕�>ĞŵŽŶĂĚĞ 

�ŽƐƚ�ΨϭϬ�ƉĞƌ�ƉĞƌƐŽŶ�;ĐŚŝůĚƌĞŶ�ĨƌĞĞͿ 

 

ϭ͗ϬϬƉŵ�ZĞƐƵŵĞ�DĞĞƟŶŐ 

ϯ͗ϬϬƉŵ��ĚũŽƵƌŶŵĞŶƚ 
ͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺ 
 

WůĞĂƐĞ�Z^sW�ďǇ�:ĂŶƵĂƌǇ�ϮϰƚŚ͕�ĞŵĂŝů�ƚŽ��ůƵď�^ĞĐƌĞƚĂƌǇ�<ĂƌĞŶ�DĐ<ĞůůĂƌ��ŬĂĚŝĐĂΛƚĚƐ͘ŶĞƚ�Žƌ�ƐĞŶĚ�ƚŽ�<ĂƌĞŶ�
DĐ<ĞůůĂƌ͕�ϴϴϬϱ���ϮϬϬ�^��ŝŽŶƐǀŝůůĞ͕�/E�ϰϲϬϳϳ͘��WůĞĂƐĞ�ŵĂŬĞ�ĐŚĞĐŬƐ�ƉĂǇĂďůĞ�ƚŽ��ŝŽŶƐǀŝůůĞ�>ŝŽŶƐ��ůƵď͘ 

EĂŵĞƐ�ͬ�dŝƚůĞƐͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺ 

�ůƵď�EĂŵĞͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺ 

�ŵŽƵŶƚ�ƚŽ�ďĞ�ƉĂŝĚ�ďǇ�ĐŚĞĐŬ�Žƌ�Ăƚ�ƚŚĞ�ĚŽŽƌ�;ΨϭϬ�ƉĞƌ�ƉĞƌƐŽŶͿͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺ 
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OFFICIAL CALL  
  

Pursuant to Article VI, Section 2 of the Indiana Lions District 25C Constitution and Bylaws 
Approved: April 13, 2013 As amended: February 28, 2015, which state, ‘The district governor 
shall issue an official printed call for the annual district convention not less than thirty (30) days 
prior to the date fixed for holding the same, stating the place, day and hour thereof.”: 

THE LIONS OF DISTRICT 25C ARE HEREBY NOTIFIED THAT THE 2018 
DISTRICT 25C CONVENTION WILL BE HELD AT THE INTERNATIONAL UNION 
OF OPERATING ENGINEERS, 6801 S US HIGHWAY 41, TERRE HAUTE, INDIANA, 
ON SATURDAY, FEBRUARY 24, 2018.  THE CONVENTION WILL CONVENE AT 
10:00 AM LOCAL TIME.  LIONS CLUBS INTERNATIONAL DIRECTOR NICOLIN 
CAROL MOORE IS SCHEDULED AS THE KEYNOTE SPEAKER. 

As part of the convention, the delegates will be electing the 2018-19: 

 District Governor 

 1st Vice District Governor 

 2nd Vice District Governor 

and trustees to serve on the following:  

 Indiana Lions Cancer Control Fund, Inc. 

 VisionFirst, Inc. (Indiana Lions Eye Bank) 

 Indiana Lions Speech and Hearing, Inc. 

 Indiana Lions for LeaderDogs for the Blind 

 Indiana Lions for the Indiana School for the Blind and Visually Impaired 

 Indiana Lions Foundation  

for the term running from 2018-21.   

Anyone desiring to have their name placed into nomination for any of these positions must 
have a letter of intent from the candidate and a letter or endorsement from the candidate’s 
home club received by PDG Billy Chastain at billchastain@comcast.net no less than thirty (30) 
days prior to the convention (January 25, 2018).   

  Chloe Weyrauch 
DG Chloe Weyrauch, District 25C 
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Governor Chloe Weyrauch 
25 C District Convention  

 

Saturday, February 24, 2018 
 

International Union of Operating Engineers 
6801 S US Highway 41 
Terre Haute, IN 47802 

                                 Meet & Greet 
   International Director Nicolin Carol Moore 

          and Lion Rudy 
          Friday, Feb. 23 
         Social 6:00 p.m. 

 Buffet Dinner 6:30 p.m. Pulled pork Bar-B-Q,   
meatloaf, macaroni & cheese, baked beans, salad bar, tea, 
lemonade, fountain drinks. 

                                $15 per person  

Boot City’s Pat’s Café, 11890 S. US Highway 41, Terre Haute.  Open 
to anyone arriving on Friday night.  It will be a Western theme, so 
wear your jeans, boots and cowboy hat! 

 

Agenda Sat. Feb. 24, 2018 

8:30 a.m. Registration – Square Donuts, Fruit, Coffee, Juice 
9:00          Convention Opening, Welcome 
9:30          Memorial Service 
10:00        1st Business Session 
11:00        Diabetes Awareness Seminar – Lion Chris Reinhold, 

Lions State Diabetes Committee Chair 

11:45-12:15 -  Election 
 (All Dues must be paid 15 days prior to convention.) 
 

Noon – Lunch $12 per person Honey Baked Ham, 
boneless chicken breast, apple pecan rice, parsley potatoes, seasoned 
green beans, tea, lemonade, coffee, cookies. 
 
1:00 Key Note Speaker ID Nicolin Carol Moore 
2:00 2nd Business Session - Election Results 
2:15 Emergency Management Seminar – Dr. Dorene 

 Hojnicki, Director, Vigo County Emergency      
 Management 
3:00 Silent Auction Results  
3:15 Closing Remarks 
 
Bring Silent Auction item to Benefit LCIF Disaster Relief  

Call the 
 Holiday Inn Express 812-234-3200 

(Just N of I-70 - Exit #11 & SR 46/40) 
2645 Joe Fox Street, Terre Haute, IN 47802 

before February 1, 2018 
to take advantage of  

the $105 special Lions Rate. 

Advise you want:  the Lions Club Block. 
 

 

Name______________________________________________________Title__________Club_________________________ 

Address_____________________________________________________District__________ 

Boot City Meet & Greet meal:   Number Attending _________ X $15.00   =        $__________________ 

Saturday Noon Meal:              Number Attending _________ X $12.00   =        $__________________ 

 

Return this form By February 19, 2018   ---                            Total Enclosed:          $__________________ 
to C/T Karen McKellar                                                    (Make Checks payable to District 25C)  
     8802 E County Rd 200 South 
     Zionsville, IN 46077 

Return bottom part of this form to Cabinet Treasurer Karen McKellar 
by February 19, 2018 

to C/T Karen McKellar, 8802 E  200 South, Zionsville, IN 46077 
Email: kadica@tds.net 

 
 

8802 E. CR200 South, Zionsville, IN 46077 
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First DG Visit of 2018 
DG Chloe had her first DG Visit of January 2018 with the Terre Haute Evening Lions Club.  Terre Haute 
Evening was chartered 10 years ago and has gone through the normal ups and downs of every Lions Club.  With 
a current slate of 11 members, their meetings are held at the Connor Center (where the Lighthouse Mission is 
now housed since the fire in 2017 which made the building on Wabash Avenue uninhabitable) in Terre Haute.  
Every second Monday, those members that are available meet at 4:45 p.m. to help serve the meal which is 
prepared by the Center for those people who are staying at the Center, as well as local people who have 
registered ahead of time.  Once the serving is completed, the club members move upstairs to have their meeting.   

I was invited to come at 4:45 and help with serving as part of my DG experience.  What a wonderful ongoing 
service project!  On January 8th however, the date of my DG Visit, someone had inadvertently locked the room 
normally used for the meeting, so it was held in one of the dining rooms on the lower floor.  The room was still 
occupied by a family, who we invited to stay.  However, Dad suggested the kids needed to go upstairs and work 
on their homework, but said he might come back down. 

Dad came back down after I was in the middle of my talk.  After the discussion was over, I asked Dad if he 
knew what Lions do, and he responded with a no.  We then spent a few minutes going over the beginning of 
Lions Clubs, before we took the following pictures.  Dad was gracious enough to take the first two pictures, and 
then I asked him to sit with the club members so I could take a picture.  Thank you very much for your interest 
Carl, and your help with the pictures! 

Right (starting from left): Lions Becky Smith (Secretary), 
Richard Koenig 1VP, Becky Compton, Terry Weir 
(Treasurer), Paula Bland, Don Bland, and DG Chloe. Larry 
Hatcher (President) was unable to be there that evening. 

Bottom left: receiving 10 year Charter Milestone Chevrons are 
Lions Terry Weir, holding both his and his wife Diane’s 
letters, Don Bland, President 2016-2017, with his letter and 
the 2016-17 Centennial Service Award patch with 4 diamonds, 
Paula Bland, DG Chloe, and Becky Smith.  Unable to be 
there to receive their 10 year Charter Milestone Chevrons and 

letters were Lions Diane Weir and Lucy Fox. 

 Bottom right:  Members and Carl Anderson, guest. 
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Spencer Lions Club bagged over 500 bags of candy for  
children who came to whisper wishes into Santa’s ear.  
Santa greeted children at the Owen County Courthouse, 
the Lions building and a Head Start Christmas party.  
This  little lady  was all smiles as she visited with the Jolly 
Old Elf. 

The Spencer Club has 3 Santas that the community can 
call upon to cheer children of all ages.  Most people of 
District C know this one.  Can you guess who it might be?  
(Photo by Charlotte Query) 

Congratulations to Lion Tom Iles.  International Di-
rector Nick Xinopoulos presented Tom with the WP 
Woods Award at December 18th meeting. The award 
was established to honor the first president of Lions 
International Dr. W.P. Woods, who was from Evans-
ville, IN. The W.P. Woods Fellow is the highest award 
that can be presented from the State of Indiana Lions.    
(Photo courtesy of Worth Donaldson) 

Photo attached of $3,314 donation by Li-
on James McKee (Cloverdale Lions Club 
Treasurer) to the ISBVI for purchase of a 
Smart Board.  This was a pass through 
donation from the Cloverdale Scout 
Troop #93.  Photo:  Left –DG Chloe 
Weyrauch, Lion James McKee, Jay Wil-
son (ISBVI Middle/High School Princi-
pal), PDG Pat Short (Lions ISBVI State 
Project Chair). 
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Congratulations to Zionsville West Middle School Peace 
Poster winners!  From left to right:  1st place, Hannah Pat-
rick; Principal Matthew Doublestein; 2nd place, Greta 
Lampen; Zionsville Lions Club President Gail Robbins; 
3rd place, Jada Rambaoa; Peace Poster Chair, Martha 
Pappas and Art Teacher, Lauren Heath. 

Betty Herbert, one of Poland Lions  charter 
members, is now residing in the Villas of 
Holly Brook in Brazil, IN. Poland Lions 
had their November meeting there in order 
for her to attend. She has been a very spe-
cial part of their club and community.  

Zionsville Lions Club annual Dish & Donation Din-
ner was filled with laughter watching Silent Movies 
that Eric Grayson saves and restores, while Roger 
Lippincott plays the piano. He makes you forget that 
no one is talking. All donations for the evening went 
to ARC of Greater Boone County .  
Pictured L-to R:  Lion Steve Tarr, Lion Alice Tarr, 
Lion Valerie Dreier, Paul Dreier, Zionsville Lions 
Club Gail Robbins and 1st VP Mike Moran were just 
part of the crowd that enjoyed the evening. 
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First of all our continued thanks to all Lions/Clubs for their generous donations to this State Project. This past year (2016-2017) your 
donations to this state project were up 15% providing needed funds to enhance the learning/living experiences our State’s blind and 
visually-impaired students, both in residence and through outreach programs. 

2017-2018 GOALS 

IMPROVED FUNDING FOR ISBVI MISSIONS STATEWIDE 

ENHANCED SUPPORT FOR LEARNING TECHNOLOGY 

COMMITTEE REORGANIZATION TO BETTER ADDRESS FUTURE NEEDS 

 WHO DOES THE SCHOOL HELP? 

ISBVI currently serves 428 students (128 on campus/ 300 outreach) through on/off campus programs 

Majority of students, including infants/toddlers, are served by ISBVI teachers in local communities 

72% of the students served are in grades six and above 

70% of on campus students have additional handicaps 

  WHAT’S HAPPENING AT THE SCHOOL: 

Summer Programs:  This summer, your donations helped sponsor the following programs at the school: 

STEP – Student Training/Employment Skills  - job interview skills/internships with employers 

EYH – Expanding Your Horizons camp – go-cart racing, skull rowing, zip lining, camping, hiking and archery. 

ISBVI Holiday Program took place on Friday, December 22nd. 

 HOW LIONS ARE SERVING! 

ISBVI Summer Programs – up to $14,000 provided to help underwrite the school’s summer programs 

Braille Challenge Nationals - four students were provided with $500 scholarships to attend this fall event 

Brian’s Trike Race – to better align this event with the school’s calendar and allow students/faculty to participate more fully, the new 
event date is APRIL 22 2018. 

 School Workday – the next Lions schools workday will be held in spring 2018 – date to be determined 

Anthem Volunteer workday – October 21 (9 am – noon) – Thanks to the Speedway Lions Club as sponsor of the workday, 85 Anthem 
Volunteers were on campus working alongside Speedway Lions and Lions for ISBVI volunteers to renovate house 120 on campus 
(painting the exterior, completing some landscaping and some interior painting), as well as do landscaping and mulching around the 
school’s ground. The Anthem Foundation provided up to $1,500 to support the workday.  Several PU sorority students also assisted. 

 CLUB PRESENTATIONS:  Your district ISBVI trustees are available to visit clubs and tell the good story of the ISBVI and the 
impact the Lions of the State are having on the lives of these young people. 

 SCHOOL TOURS: pre-arranged tours of the school are available to your clubs to see their donations at work. Your ISBVI Trustees 
would be glad to make the necessary arrangements. 

PDG Pat Short – Chair 

 

/ŶĚŝĂŶĂ�^ĐŚŽŽů�ĨŽƌ�ƚŚĞ��ůŝŶĚ�ĂŶĚ�sŝƐƵĂůůǇ�/ŵƉĂŝƌĞĚ�;/^�s/Ϳ�ŝƐ�ŶĂƟŽŶĂůůǇ�ĂŶĚ�ŝŶƚĞƌŶĂƟŽŶĂůůǇ�ƌĞĐŽŐŶŝǌĞĚ�ĨŽƌ�ŝƚƐ�ĞǆĐĞůůĞŶĐĞ�ĂŶĚ�ďĞƐƚ�
ƉƌĂĐƟĐĞƐ�ŝŶ�ĞĚƵĐĂƟŶŐ� ĐŚŝůĚƌĞŶ�ĂŶĚ�ǇŽƵŶŐ�ĂĚƵůƚƐ�ǁŚŽ�ĂƌĞ�ďůŝŶĚ�Žƌ�ŚĂǀĞ� ůŽǁ�ǀŝƐŝŽŶ�ĂŶĚ� ŝƐ�Ă� ĐƌŝƟĐĂů� ƌĞƐŽƵƌĐĞ� ĨŽƌ� ƐƚƵĚĞŶƚƐ͕�
ƚĞĂĐŚĞƌƐ͕�ƉĂƌĞŶƚƐ�ĂŶĚ�ĐĂƌĞŐŝǀĞƌƐ͘��ǀĞƌǇ�ǇĞĂƌ͕�ƚŚĞǇ�ĞĚƵĐĂƚĞ�ŚƵŶĚƌĞĚƐ�ŽĨ�ĐŚŝůĚƌĞŶͬ�ǇŽƵŶŐ�ĂĚƵůƚƐ�ƌĂŶŐŝŶŐ�ĨƌŽŵ�ϯ�ƚŽ�ϮϮǇĞĂƌƐ�ŽůĚ�
ůŝǀŝŶŐ�ŝŶ�Ăůů�ƉĂƌƚƐ�ŽĨ�/ŶĚŝĂŶĂ͕�ŵĂŶǇ�ŽĨ�ǁŚŽŵ͕�ĚƵĞ�ƚŽ�ƐĞǀĞƌĞ�Žƌ�ŵƵůƟƉůĞ�ĚŝƐĂďŝůŝƟĞƐ͕�ŽƚŚĞƌ�ƐĐŚŽŽůƐ�ŝŶ�ƚŚĞ�ƐƚĂƚĞ�ĐĂŶŶŽƚ�ƐĞƌǀĞ͘� 
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tĞ�ĂƌĞ�ůŽŽŬŝŶŐ�ĨŽƌ�Ă�ŐŽŽĚ�ŵĂŶ�Žƌ�ǁŽŵĂŶ�ƚŽ�ũŽŝŶ�ŽƵƌ�/ŶĚŝĂŶĂ�>ŝŽŶƐ�ĨŽƌ�ƚŚĞ�/^�s/�dƌƵƐƚĞĞƐ�ĨŽƌ�Ă�ϯ-ǇĞĂƌ�
ƚĞƌŵ�–�:ƵůǇ�ϭ͕�ϮϬϭϴ�ƚŚƌŽƵŐŚ�:ƵŶĞ�ϯϬŵ�ϮϬϮϭ͊��This is an amazing Lions State Project. Through the generosity 
of the Indiana Lions and successful grant applications, we have generated close to $620,000 over the last 15 or 
so years to help our state’s blind and visually impaired students, both at the school itself and through outreach 
programs.  

/Ĩ�ǇŽƵ͛Ě�ůŝŬĞ�ƚŽ�ŚĂǀĞ�ǇŽƵƌ�ŶĂŵĞ�ůŝƐƚĞĚ�ĂƐ�Ă�ĐĂŶĚŝĚĂƚĞ�ĨŽƌ�ƚŚŝƐ�ƉŽƐŝƟŽŶ͕�ǇŽƵ�ŵƵƐƚ�ƐƵďŵŝƚ�Ă�ůĞƩĞƌ�ŽĨ�ŝŶƚĞŶƚ�
ĂƐ�ǁĞůů�ĂƐ�Ă�ůĞƩĞƌ�ŽĨ�ĞŶĚŽƌƐĞŵĞŶƚ�ĨƌŽŵ�ǇŽƵƌ�ĐůƵď�ƉƌŝŽƌ�ƚŽ�:�Eh�Zz�Ϯϱd,͕�ϮϬϭϴ͕�ƚŽ͗� 

PDG Billy Chastain - Chair District Nominations & Elections Committee 
140 Foxwood Drive,   Brownsburg, IN 46112     billchastain@comcast.net 

There are exciting things happening at the school and I know if you throw your name in the ring and are elect-
ed at our 2018 District Convention,  you will find this a very rewarding experience as we move forward in assist-
ing the school in providing modern technology to ensure these young people have the best educational and life 
opportunities.  And to be honest, it is just plain FUN! 

So what would you have to do as a Trustee besides have a big heart for helping others? 

· attend Quarterly meetings 

· make a financial or in-kind contribution  

· participate in annual fundraisers – i.e. BRIAN’S TRIKE RACE --- scheduled for April 22, 2018. 

· participate in and recruit workers for our annual spring/fall workdays at the school 

· make presentations within our District to tell our story --- if our Lions don’t know what we do, how can we 
expect them to financially support ISBVI!   

· attend the MD 25 State Convention and Lions Leadership Conference to man our booth  

· participate in the functions of one or more committees 

In the past, the Trustees have met in August, December, March and May, but these dates are yet to be set for 
the Lions 2018-2019 year.  These generally start at 11 am and adjourn around 2 pm with a lunch break at noon 
(school provides main and trustees bring salads, snacks and desserts).  

Let me know if you have any questions or require additional background information.  

W�'�WĂƚ�^ŚŽƌƚ� 
Ϯϱ��/^�s/��ŚĂŝƌ 

;ŚͿϳϲϱ-ϳϰϯ-ϯϭϲϬ����������������;ĐͿϳϲϱ-ϰϭϴ-ϯϲϭϰ 

 



ϭϮ 

 

 
 
:RZ��JUHDW�MRE�E\�WKH�&ORYHUGDOH�6FRXW�7URRS�LQ�VSRQVRULQJ�DQ�(DJOH�6FRXW�SURMHFW�WR�UDLVH�IXQGV�IRU�D�6PDUW�
%RDUG�IRU�WKH�,QGLDQDSROLV�6FKRRO�IRU�WKH�%OLQG�	�9LVXDOO\�,PSDLUHG���$V�\RX�VDZ��EHFDXVH�RI�WKH�FORVH�
VXSSRUW�UHODWLRQVKLSV�EHWZHHQ�WKHVH�VFRXWV�DQG�WKH�&ORYHUGDOH�/LRQV�&OXE��IXQGV�ZHUH�GRQDWHG�E\�WKH�
&ORYHUGDOH�/LRQV�WR�RXU�,6%9,�6WDWH�3URMHFW�IRU�SDVV-WKURXJK�WR�WKH�VFKRRO��� 
 
<RX�PD\�QRW�NQRZ�LW��EXW�WKH�UHODWLRQVKLS�EHWZHHQ�/LRQV�&OXEV�,QWHUQDWLRQDO�DQG�6FRXWLQJ�RUJDQL]DWLRQV�GDWHV�
EDFN�WR�WKH�HDUO\�����V��,W�ZDV�RXU�ILUVW�QDWLRQDO�VHUYLFH�SURMHFW��6LQFH�WKHQ��WKLV�FROODERUDWLRQ�KDV�SURYLGHG�
PHDQLQJIXO�EHQHILWV�WR�WKH�FRPPXQLWLHV�ZH�ERWK�VHUYH��6R�KRZ�FDQ�VXFK�D�UHODWLRQVKLS�EHQHILW�\RXU�FOXE««�
\RXQJ�SHRSOH�ZKR�YROXQWHHU�PDWXUH�LQWR�DGXOWV�ZKR�6(59(�DQG�DUH�SRWHQWLDO�/LRQV�� 
 
:K\�QRW�HQFRXUDJH�\RXU�RZQ�FOXE�WR�ZRUN�ZLWK�ORFDO�WURRSV�DQG�SDUWQHU�ZLWK�ORFDO�VFRXWV�DV�PHQWRUV�WR�KHOS�
\RXU�\RXQJ�SHRSOH�DFKLHYH�WKHLU�IXOO�SRWHQWLDO�WKURXJK�FRPPXQLW\�HQJDJHPHQW��:KHQ�VFRXWV�SDUWLFLSDWH�LQ�WKH�
SODQQLQJ�DQG�LPSOHPHQWDWLRQ�RI�/LRQV-VSRQVRUHG�VHUYLFH�SURMHFWV��WKH\�FRQWULEXWH�D�XQLTXH�SHUVSHFWLYH�DQG�
HQHUJ\�WR�DGGUHVVLQJ�ORFDO�LVVXHV��$QG�ZKHQ�/LRQV�DQG�VFRXWV�FRPELQH�WKHLU�H[SHUWLVH��UHVRXUFHV�DQG�
GHGLFDWLRQ�WR�LPSURYLQJ�WKH�OLYHV�RI�RWKHUV��WKH\�FDQ�PDNH�D�UHDO�GLIIHUHQFH�LQ�WKH�FRPPXQLW\� 
 
,I�\RXU�FOXE�FDQ¶W�VSRQVRU�D�WURRS�DW�WKLV�WLPH��ZK\�QRW�ILQG�RXW�ZKDW�ORFDO�VFRXWV�DUH�GRLQJ"�(QFRXUDJH�WKHP�
LQ�WKH�SKLORVRSK\�DQG�KDELW�RI�VHUYLFH�WR�WKH�FRPPXQLW\��7KURXJK�RXU�/LRQV�<RXQJ�/HDGHUV�LQ�6HUYLFH�
$ZDUGV��\RX�FDQ�UHFRJQL]H�WKHLU�HIIRUWV�ZLWK�DQ�DFNQRZOHGJHPHQW�IURP�\RXU�FOXE�DQG�/LRQV�&OXEV�
,QWHUQDWLRQDO�WKDW�FDQ�EH�XVHG�IRU�FROOHJH�DQG�MRE�DSSOLFDWLRQV���*UDQWLQJ�VXFK�DZDUGV�DOVR�LQFUHDVHV�YLVLELOLW\�
RI�/LRQV�&OXEV��LWV�YDULRXV�\RXWK�SURJUDPV��DQG�ZKDW�\RX�DUH�GRLQJ�WR�KHOS�\RXWK��2WKHU�EHQHILWV�WR�\RXU�FOXE�
LQFOXGH�RSSRUWXQLWLHV�WR�VKDUH�\RXU�ORYH�IRU�VHUYLFH��EXLOG�FRPPXQLW\�UHODWLRQVKLSV��HQJDJH�\RXQJ�SHRSOH��DQG�
LQYLWH�\RXWK�WR�SDUWQHU�RQ�KDQGV-RQ�SURMHFWV� 
 
:K\�QRW�LQYLWH�ORFDO�VFKRROV��VFRXW�WURRSV�DQG�RWKHU�\RXWK�JURXSV��WR�ORJ�VHUYLFH�KRXUV�RYHU�D�WZHOYH�PRQWK�
SHULRG"�+RZ�DERXW�D�JRDO�RI�FRPSOHWLQJ�HLWKHU����RU�����KRXUV�RI�VHUYLFH�WR�\RXU�FRPPXQLW\"��5HFRJQL]H�
WKHVH�IXWXUH�SRWHQWLDO�/LRQV�ZLWK�/LRQV�<RXQJ�/HDGHUV�LQ�6HUYLFH�&HUWLILFDWHV�DQG�/LRQV�<RXQJ�/HDGHUV�LQ�
6HUYLFH�3LQV�–�ERWK�DYDLODEOH�RQ�RXU�/&,�ZHEVLWH��KWWS���PHPEHUV�OLRQVFOXEV�RUJ�(1�VHUYH�RWKHU-ZD\V-WR-
VHUYH�\RXWK�\RXQJ-OHDGHUV-VHUYLFH-DZDUG�SKS���7KHVH�DZDUGV�FDQ�EH�LQFRUSRUDWHG�LQWR�DQ\�H[LVWLQJ�DZDUG�
SURJUDPV�\RXU�FOXE�FXUUHQWO\�RIIHUV��RU�SHUKDSV�\RXU�/LRQV�FOXE�FDQ�KRVW�D�VSHFLDO�UHFRJQLWLRQ�HYHQW�RU�
OXQFKHRQ�IRU�DZDUG�UHFLSLHQWV�RU�SRVVLEO\�SUHVHQW�WKHP�DW�VFKRRO�RU�WURRS�DZDUGV�HYHQWV� 
 
6XFK�\RXWK�DZDUGV�ZLOO�JLYH�\RXU�FOXE�RSSRUWXQLW\�WR�LQFOXGH�LQIRUPDWLRQ�DERXW�\RXU�/LRQV�FOXE��WKH�PLVVLRQ�
RI�/LRQV��DQG�WKH�FRPPXQLW\�VHUYLFH�ZRUN�ZH�DOO�GR��,Q�DGGLWLRQ��LQYLWH�DZDUG�UHFLSLHQWV�DQG�SDUWLFLSDWLQJ�
VFKRROV�WR�HQJDJH�LQ�RWKHU�/LRQV�&OXEV�\RXWK�SURJUDPV�VSRQVRUHG�E\�\RXU�FOXE�RU�GLVWULFW�� 
 
$QG�UHPHPEHU��6FRXWPDVWHUV��$VVLVWDQW�6FRXWPDVWHUV�DQG�VFRXW�SDUHQWV�PDNH�WHUULILF�/LRQV«�DGG�WKHP�WR�
\RXU�PDLOLQJ�DQG�HPDLO�OLVWV���/HW�WKHP�NQRZ�ZKDW�\RX�GR�DQG�KRZ�WKH\�FDQ�SDUWQHU�ZLWK�DQG�MRLQ�\RXU�FOXE�WR�
KHOS�RWKHUV� 

 
      

 

LEADERS TO LIONS! 

 

      3'*�3DW�6KRUW�–�*07 

͞The more we increase the active participation and partnership with young people, the better we serve them. And the 
more comprehensively we work with them as service partners, the more we increase our public value to the entire 
community.”�   �ĂƌŵĞŶ�DĂƌƟŶĞǌ�;hŶŝƚĞĚ�^ƚĂƚĞƐ�ĚŝƉůŽŵĂƚ�ĂŶĚ�ĨŽƌŵĞƌ�h^��ŵďĂƐƐĂĚŽƌͿ 



ϭϯ 

 

^ŝŐŚƚ�>ŝŶĞƐ͗� :ĂŶƵĂƌǇ�ϮϬϭϴ 

W�'��ŚĂƌůŝĞ�^ŚŽƌƚ͕�sŝƐŝŽŶ�^ĞƌǀŝĐĞƐ��ŚĂŝƌ 

 

,ĂƉƉǇ�EĞǁ�zĞĂƌ�>ŝŽŶƐ͊�/ƚ͛Ɛ�ďĞĞŶ�Ă�ǀĞƌǇ�ďƵƐǇ�ǀŝƐŝŽŶ�ǇĞĂƌ�ĨŽƌ�ƐĐƌĞĞŶŝŶŐ�ĂŶĚ�ƐƵƉƉŽƌƚ�ŽĨ�ŽƵƌ�ŶĞŝŐŚďŽƌƐ�ǁŝƚŚ�
ǀŝƐŝŽŶ�ŝƐƐƵĞƐ͘�,ĞƌĞ�ĂƌĞ�ƐŽŵĞ�ŚŝŐŚůŝŐŚƚƐ�ĨƌŽŵ�ǁŚĂƚ�ŚĂƐ�ďĞĞŶ�ŚĂƉƉĞŶŝŶŐ�ƌĞĐĞŶƚůǇ͗ 

- dŚĞ�&Ăůů�sŝƐŝŽŶ�^ĐƌĞĞŶŝŶŐ�ƐĞĂƐŽŶ�ŚĂƐ�ǁƌĂƉƉĞĚ�ƵƉ͕�ǁŝƚŚ�Ă�ĨĞǁ�ƐĐŚŽŽůƐ�ǇĞƚ�ƚŽ�ĚŽ�ŝŶ�ƚŚĞ�ĮƌƐƚ�ƋƵĂƌƚĞƌ�ŽĨ�
ϮϬϭϴ͘�KƵƌ�ĚĂƚĂ�ŝƐ�ŶŽƚ�ĐŽŵƉůĞƚĞ�ǇĞƚ͕�ďƵƚ�ŝƚ�ůŽŽŬƐ�ůŝŬĞ��EKd,�Z�Z��KZ��z��Z�ďǇ�Ăůů�ƚŚĞ�ĐůƵďƐ�ĂŶĚ�
ƚĞĂŵƐ�ŝŶǀŽůǀĞĚ͘�/Ĩ�ǇŽƵƌ�ĐůƵď�Žƌ�ƚĞĂŵ�ŚĂƐ�ƐĐƌĞĞŶŝŶŐ�ĚĂƚĂ�ŶŽƚ�ǇĞƚ�ƌĞƉŽƌƚĞĚ�ƚŽ�W�'��ŚĂƌůĞƐ�ZŽƚŚ͕�
ƉůĞĂƐĞ�ĚŽ�ƐŽ�ŶŽǁ͘��tĞ�ǁĂŶƚ�ǇŽƵ�ƚŽ�ŐĞƚ�ƚŚĞ�ĐƌĞĚŝƚ�ƚŽ�ǁŚŝĐŚ�ǇŽƵƌ�ĐůƵď�ŝƐ�ĚƵĞ͊ 

- tĞ�ĂƌĞ�ŚĂƉƉǇ�ƚŽ�ĂŶŶŽƵŶĐĞ�ƚŚĞ�ĂĚĚŝƟŽŶ�ŽĨ�ƚǁŽ�ŶĞǁ�ĚŽĐƚŽƌƐ�ƚŽ�ŽƵƌ�/ŶĚŝĂŶĂ�>ŝŽŶƐ�sŝƐŝŽŶ�^ĞƌǀŝĐĞƐ�
ŵĞĚŝĐĂů�ĂĚǀŝƐŽƌǇ�ƉĂŶĞů͊� 

- �ƌ͘�<ĂƚŚƌǇŶ�,ĂŝĚĞƌ�ŝƐ�ƉƌŽĨĞƐƐŽƌ�ŽĨ�ƉĞĚŝĂƚƌŝĐ�ŽƉŚƚŚĂůŵŽůŽŐǇ�Ăƚ�ƚŚĞ�/ŶĚŝĂŶĂ�hŶŝǀĞƌƐŝƚǇ�DĞĚŝĐĂů�^ĐŚŽŽů͘�
^ŚĞ�ŝƐ�Ă�ŐƌĂĚƵĂƚĞ�ŽĨ�ƚŚĞ�hŶŝǀĞƌƐŝƚǇ�ŽĨ�tŝƐĐŽŶƐŝŶ�DĞĚŝĐĂů�^ĐŚŽŽů͕�ĂŶĚ�ƐĞƌǀĞĚ�ŚĞƌ�ƌĞƐŝĚĞŶĐǇ�ŝŶ�^ƚ͘�>ŽƵŝƐ�
ďĞĨŽƌĞ�ũŽŝŶŝŶŐ�ƚŚĞ�ĨĂĐƵůƚǇ͘�^ŚĞ�ĂůƐŽ�ƉƌĂĐƟĐĞƐ�Ăƚ�/h�EŽƌƚŚ�ŝŶ��ĂƌŵĞů�ĂŶĚ�Ăƚ�ƚŚĞ�ZŽƵĚĞďƵƐŚ�s��ŚŽƐƉŝƚĂů�
ŝŶ�/ŶĚŝĂŶĂƉŽůŝƐ͘��ƌ͘�,ĂŝĚĞƌ�ďƌŝŶŐƐ�ƐƉĞĐŝĮĐ�ĞǆƉĞƌƟƐĞ�ŝŶ�ŽƉŚƚŚĂůŵŽůŽŐǇ�ŽĨ�ƐƉĞĐŝĂů�ŶĞĞĚƐ�ĐŚŝůĚƌĞŶ�ĂŶĚ�
ŽƚŚĞƌ�ǀŝƐƵĂůůǇ�ŚĂŶĚŝĐĂƉƉĞĚ�ƉŽƉƵůĂƟŽŶƐ͘ 

- �ůƐŽ�ũŽŝŶŝŶŐ�ŽƵƌ�ĂĚǀŝƐŽƌǇ�ƉĂŶĞů�ŝƐ�W/���ƌ͘�,ĂƵƐĞƌ�tĞŝůĞƌ͕�ǁŚŽ�ŝƐ�ǀŝĐĞ-ĐŚĂŝƌ�ŽĨ�>ŝŽŶƐ�<ŝĚƐŝŐŚƚ�h^��
&ŽƵŶĚĂƟŽŶ�ĂŶĚ�Ă�ƉƌĂĐƟĐŝŶŐ�KƉŚƚŚĂůŵŽůŽŐŝƐƚ�ŝŶ�sŝƌŐŝŶŝĂ͘��ƌ͘�tĞŝůĞƌ�ƌĞƟƌĞĚ�ĨƌŽŵ�ƚŚĞ�h^�EĂǀǇ�DĞĚŝĐĂů�
�ŽƌƉƐ�ĂƐ�Ă�ĨƵůů��ĂƉƚĂŝŶ�ŝŶ�ϭϵϴϵ͘�,Ğ�ďƌŝŶŐƐ�ƚƌĞŵĞŶĚŽƵƐ�ĞǆƉĞƌŝĞŶĐĞ�ƚŽ�ƵƐ�ŝŶ�ǀŝƐŝŽŶ�ƐĐƌĞĞŶŝŶŐ�ĂŶĚ�Ă�ĨƵůů�
>ŝŽŶƐ�ƌĞůĂƟŽŶƐŚŝƉ�ǁŝƚŚ�<ŝĚ^ŝŐŚƚ�h^�͘ 

- tŝƚŚ�ƚŚĞ�ĂƉƉƌŽǀĂů�ŽĨ��'��ŚůŽĞ͕�ĂĚĚŝƟŽŶĂů�ĐĂƌĚ�ƐĞƚƐ�ǁĞƌĞ�ƉƵƌĐŚĂƐĞĚ�ůĂƐƚ�ĨĂůů�ƚŽ�ŚĞůƉ�ŶĞǁ�ĐůƵďƐ�
ĞǆƉĂŶĚ�ƐĐƌĞĞŶŝŶŐ�ĞīŽƌƚƐ͘�tĞ�ŶŽǁ�ŚĂǀĞ�ƉůĞŶƚǇ�ŽĨ�ĞƋƵŝƉŵĞŶƚ�ĨŽƌ�ǇŽƵƌ�ĐůƵď�ƚŽ�ĚŽ�ƐĐƌĞĞŶŝŶŐƐ͗�ĐĂůů�Žƌ�
ĞŵĂŝů�ĨŽƌ�ŵŽƌĞ�ŝŶĨŽƌŵĂƟŽŶ͘ 

- KǆĨŽƌĚ�ĂŶĚ�tŽůĐŽƩ�>ŝŽŶƐ�ĂƌĞ�ŶŽǁ�ƐĐƌĞĞŶŝŶŐ�ƚŚĞŝƌ�ůŽĐĂů�ƐĐŚŽŽůƐ͊���ŽŶŐƌĂƚƵůĂƟŽŶƐ�ŽŶ�Ă�ŐƌĞĂƚ�ƚƌĂŝŶŝŶŐ�
ĂŶĚ�ƚŚĞ�ƐĐƌĞĞŶŝŶŐ��ĞŶƚŽŶ�ĂŶĚ�dƌŝ-�ŽƵŶƚǇ�ƐĐŚŽŽůƐ͘ 

- DŽŶŽŶ�>ŝŽŶƐ�ƐƵĐĐĞƐƐĨƵůůǇ�ƐĐƌĞĞŶĞĚ�ƚŚĞ�EŽƌƚŚ�tŚŝƚĞ�^ĐŚŽŽů��ŽƌƉŽƌĂƟŽŶ�ǁŝƚŚ�ŶĞǁ�ƌĞĐŽƌĚ�ŶƵŵďĞƌƐ͘�
'ŽŽĚ�ũŽď�>ŝŽŶƐ�'ĞŽƌŐĞ�tŽŽĚ͕�^ƚĞǀĞ��ŶŶŝƐ͕�ĂŶĚ�Ăůů�ƚŚĞ�DŽŶŽŶ�>ŝŽŶƐ͘ 

- dŚŝŶŬ�ĂďŽƵƚ�ĂƐŬŝŶŐ�ǇŽƵƌ�ƐĐŚŽŽů�ŶƵƌƐĞƐ�ĂŶĚ�ŚĞĂůƚŚ�ƉƌŽĨĞƐƐŝŽŶĂůƐ�ƚŽ�ũŽŝŶ�ǇŽƵƌ�ĐůƵď͘�dŚĞǇ�ĂƌĞ�ŐƌĞĂƚ�
ƉĞŽƉůĞ�ĂŶĚ�ƉĞƌĨĞĐƚ�>ŝŽŶƐ͊�tŚĞŶ�ǇŽƵƌ�ĐůƵď�ƉĂƌƚŶĞƌƐ�ǁŝƚŚ�ǇŽƵƌ�ůŽĐĂů�ƐĐŚŽŽůƐ͕�^�,KK>^��E���>h�^�
t/E͘�DŽƌĞ�ƐĞƌǀŝĐĞс�DŽƌĞ�ŵŽŶĞǇс�DŽƌĞ�>/KE^͊͊ 

 

- d,�E<�zKh�ĨŽƌ�Ăůů�ǇŽƵ�ĂƌĞ�ĚŽŝŶŐ�ĨŽƌ�ǇŽƵƌ�ĂƌĞĂ�ƐĐŚŽŽůƐ͕�ŬŝĚƐ�ĂŶĚ�ĨĂŵŝůŝĞƐ͘�t��^�Zs�͘ 



ϭϰ 

 

Zone 4 Meeting 

 

Lions, 

Time sure does fly by fast. Christmas is over.  I hope all of you finished your shopping and got to spend 
time with family. New Year is upon us and before you know it, it will be time for our second Zone 
Meeting. 

 

The Plainfield Lions Club will host the meeting on Thursday, January 25, 2018 starting at 6:30 p.m. at 
the Interurban Depot. 

The address is:  401 South Vine Street 

   Plainfield, IN 46168 

Please let me know how many from your club will be attending by Friday, January 20, 2018. 

 

Happy New Year! 

 

Worth Donaldson, Zone 4 Chair 

Home: 317-838-5814 

Mobile: 317-796-9794 

worth.donaldson@comcast.net 

Thank you, thank you, thank you! 

The Indiana Lions Conference Silent Auction was again very successful this year raising $1380.51 to 
support Indiana Youth Programs. Generous donations of items from all MD 25 Districts and vigorous 
bidding by those attending the conference insured its success. 
 
Our winner this year for the greatest sales was Lion Doris Yoder from District 25G. She donated the 
items which sold for the highest amount.  
 
This year’s Silent Auction proceeds were shared by the Students Sharing Hearts Leo Club in 25-B, 
Indiana Lions Law Camp, Diabetes Camp for Children, and a Children’s Deaf Camp. 
 
Your Indiana Lions Conference Committee thanks each of you for your attendance and for your 
support of the Silent Auction at our November Conference. 


